
West Pikeland Township 
1645 Art School Road 

Chester Springs, Pennsylvania 
Board of Supervisors 

July 6, 2020 at 7:30 p.m. 
 

*This meeting was held solely via Zoom Webcast due to the ongoing Covid-19 Pandemic 

ATTENDING BOARD    
OF SUPERVISORS 

ATTENDING 
TOWNSHIP 
PERSONNEL 

Noreen Vigilante, Chair Jim Wendelgass, Township Manager 

Charlie Humphreys, Vice Chair Jonathan Slaven, Assistant Township Manager 

Richard Bright Jr., Supervisor Shane Clark, Chief of Police 

Harold Hallman III, Supervisor  

Carin Mifsud, Supervisor  

 
Ms. Vigilante called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
The agenda was approved with the addition of items to discuss SALT summer camps and 
approve an extension for the Anselma Crossing project. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
Ms. Vigilante opened the floor for any corrections to the Board of Supervisors Meeting 
Minutes from May 18, 2020. The minutes were approved as submitted.  
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
None. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
Appointment of representatives to the Phoenixville Regional Planning Committee. Mr. 
Wendelgass recommended he, Charlie Humphries, and a member of the Planning Commission 
be appointed as representatives to the PRPC. Dr. Bright moved to approve the appointments. 



The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and approved unanimously. 
Discussion on ready for 100 initiative. Members of the EAC were present to discuss various 
topics of the ready for 100 initiative. The Board reached a consensus they would like to see a 
resolution in the fall, then decide whether it is something they would like to commit to. 
Update on Horseshoe Trail Bridge. Mr. Wendelgass stated the concrete was in manufacturing 
and detour signs were going out next week. The road will be closing late this month or early 
August until October. 
Discussion on buffers at Walnut Lane Park. Mr. Wendelgass stated some residents have 
concerns about people using the park accessing it by trespassing through their property. After 
some discussion about possible solutions and the high costs associated, the item was tabled 
until a later date. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Discussion on field usage. After discussion, the item was tabled until more concrete guidelines 
are provided by the state. 
Approval of invoice for backhoe. Mr. Humphreys motioned to approve the invoice. The 
motion was seconded by Dr. Bright and approved unanimously. 
Discussion on land restrictions on donated land from Dietrich foundation. Mr. Wendelgass 
spoke to the declaration of covenants and easements and the various requirements 
associated. A few Board members expressed interest in touring the property. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The next Board of Supervisors meetings are scheduled for Monday, July 20 and Monday, August 
3, 2020. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Humphreys moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m. The motion was seconded by Ms. 
Mifsud and approved unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  
 
Jonathan Slaven, 
 
 
Township Secretary 
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